\*\* INBOUND NOTIFICATION : FAX RECEIVED SUCCESSFULLY

March 28, 2016 12:03:38 PM EDT 03-28-'16 11:59 FROM-

REMOTE CSID

DURATION

STATUS Received

P0001/0001 F-078

DARTMOUTH



MASSACHUSETTS

Office of the Scient Board

Shawn D. McDonald, Chair Stanley M. Mickelson-Vice Chair Frank S. Gracie III. Kelli A. Martin-Taglianetti



400 Slocum Road Dartmouth, MA 02747-0985 Telephone: (508) 910-1813 Fax: (508) 910-1839 www.town.dartmouth.ma.us David G. Cressman Town Administrator Email: cressmandg@town.dartmouth.ma.us

March 28, 2016

Shaw's Supermarket Lynn Fontaine Manager 15 State Rd Dartmouth, MA 02747

Dear Ms. Fontaine,

On behalf of New Bedford City Councillor Kerry Winterson I am requesting that you inform your vendors to use Rt. 6 or an alternative route other than Metropolitan Ave and Lexington St., due to the great deal of noise disturbance in this residential area. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Sincerely yours,

David G. Cressman Town Administrator

funde la

cc: City of New Bedford Office of the City Clerk